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On Thursday, 25 April, around 150 people
gathered at the Jerramungup War Memorial to
pay their respects to those who have served and
continue to serve our nation.
The march began at 6:00am, after which the
Catafalque party, led by Mark Cruickshank, and
including representatives from Police and
Emergency Services, took up their position. 
Shire President Joanne Iffla welcomed everyone,
before the Anzac Day Requiem was read by Bill
Bailey and Rose Ganzer led the crowd for the
Prayer of Remembrance.
Shire CEO Martin Cuthbert read the Ode before
the playing of the Last Post, a minutes silence
and the Revielle. The New Zealand and Australian
National Anthems were played, followed by God
Save the King, after which the Catafalque party
dismounted. 
13 beautiful wreaths and a sheaf of hay were then
laid by members of the public including ex-
servicemen, Shire Councillors, local Police
Officers and children from Jerramungup District
High School.

WELCOME!
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Councillor Neil Foreman then shared the
incredible story of Major Colin Cameron, who
served in World War 1 and 2. In 1953 he was
appointed as officer in charge of the
Jerramungup/Corackerup/Gairdner River War
Service Land Settlement Scheme and at the
conclusion of this scheme in 1963 he was
allocated the old Hassell Homestead farm.  
To conclude the service, Christian Evangelist Mr
John Brown led the crowd in prayer. John served
in the Vietnam War and was a Needilup farmer
all his life before retiring in Perth.
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A gunfire breakfast provided by the Shire was then enjoyed inside the Rootpickers Hall. Thank you to
Jane and Harry Vandermaat for once again cooking this delicious food for us all to enjoy. 
Thank you also to the many volunteers who help this event come together each year:

Councillor Neil Foreman who not only shared the story of Major Colin Cameron, but also collected
stories from various Jerramungup families on their loved ones who have served over the years.
These were very interesting to read and will be collated by the Jerramungup CRC so future
generations can learn about the history of these people.
Jess Bailey and all the ladies who assisted her making the amazing wreaths.
Teachers and students at Jerramungup District High School, for the fantastic artwork displayed
inside the Hall.
Allyson Ross, for sharing pictures and decorations.
Those who spoke, marched, laid a wreath, raised a flag, or participated in the Catafalque party.
Everyone who helped pack up and clean up after the breakfast.

Finally, thank you to everyone who attended the service and paid their respects, it was fantastic to see
such a great turnout.

Anzac Day 2024



Zone 1-4 – Shire of Jerramungup Zone 5 – Bremer Bay/Pt Henry

Restricted 1 October 2024 –  
31 October 2024 Restricted 1 September 2024

– 31 October 2024

Prohibited 1 November 2024 –
7 February 2025 Prohibited 1 November 2024 –

4 April 2025

Restricted 8 February 2025 –
30 April 2025 Restricted  5 April 2025 –       

31 May 2025
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Council Matters

Council also adopted the recommendations
from the Bush Fire Advisory Committee Annual
General Meeting held on 15 April 2024 as follows:

ELECTION OF OFFICE BEARERS
Chief Bush Fire Control Officer: Mr Alex
Jones was elected for a one year term.
Deputy Chief Bush Fire Control Officers: Mr
Paul Hislop and Mr Anthony Thomas
Chief Fire Weather Officer: Mr Alex Jones
Deputy Chief Fire Weather Officers: Mr Paul
Hislop and Mr Anthony Thomas 

April Council meeting
matters

At the Ordinary Meeting of Council held 24 April
2024 the following matters were considered;

WALGA Roadwise Council: Council accepted
the invitation from WALGA to register as a
RoadWise Council. This will demonstrate
leadership towards initiatives and actions to
improve road safety outcomes for our
communities. 

That the following Restricted and Prohibited burning period dates for the
2024/2025 fire season be confirmed: 

Brigade Fire Weather Officers 
Boxwood Hill BFB: Mr Stuart Hocking 
Bremer Bay VFES: Mr Wes Thomas 
Gairdner BFB: Mr Craig Hall 
Jacup BFB: Mr Brad Bailey 
Jerramungup VFES: Mr Paul Hislop 
Needilup BFB: Mr Jye Duggan 
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Work Updates
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The Road Construction Crew has started
resheeting a section of Cameron Road, from
SLK 3.45 to SLK 6.75. This should be finished at
the end of April, weather permitting. 
The Construction Crew also helped in the
sealing of the Jerramungup Dump Point Access
Road and the sealing of the Doubtful Island
Road flood crossing. 
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EnvironmentRoad Construction

Road Maintenance
The road maintenance grader has been grading
Cardininnup Road, Corackerup Road,
Boxwood-Ongerup Road and Monjebup Road. 
The construction grader has also carried out
some maintenance grading of Stock Road,
Brown South Road, Brown North Road and
Needilup South Road.

In support of the invasive weed control
programme within the Shire road reserves,
Town Services staff were able to take
advantage of the dry conditions to focus on the
control of Vic Tea Tree along Gairdner South
Road and sections of Swamp Road. 
Other projects include: 

Completion of on ground surveys for
active/inactive Malleefowl mounds within
Local Government Reserve 24521, in
support of the proposed development of
the new cross-runway at the Bremer Bay
Airfield. 
Community Citizen Science project,
promoting the importance of critical
foraging areas for Carnaby’s Black
Cockatoos within the Shire. 
Native seed collecting for this season’s
revegetation projects. 

Community Citizen Science Project
The Shire of Jerramungup's Environment Officer, Steve Elson would like to hear from members of
the public who have observed Carnaby’s Black Cockatoos between Bremer Bay and Jerramungup.
To assist in identifying and securing the birds critical foraging habitats within the Shire’s road
reserves, Steve would appreciate any information on 
Carnaby’s Black Cockatoo sightings including:

Date, Time and Location
Flock Size
Habits, including foraging, in flight or loafing
Photos if possible

Contact details: eo@jerramungup.wa.gov.au
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Town Services -
Jerramungup

Town Services -
Bremer Bay 

Town Services staff have continued to focus on
the parks and gardens in preparation for
ANZAC Day. Projects include: 

Weed control of streets, footpaths and entry
statements. 
Pruning of street trees along Vasey Street
and weed control of garden beds. 
Watering of recently established gardens.
Vegetation pruning along Derrick Street
leading to the Entertainment Centre
grounds.
 Mowing and spraying of weeds around the
old bowling green, including weed removal
and pruning of vegetation within garden
beds opposite the Hockey Club rooms and
the Ticket Box. 
Mowing, watering and weed control of the
Cemetery grounds. 
Slashing of the Jerramungup Airstrip and
weed spraying around critical
infrastructure. 
Follow up of weed control of Jerramungup
laneways with boom spray operations.

Over the Easter school holiday period, the
Town Services team received only a few
complaints of minor vandalism across Bremer
Bay. Other than several guideposts being
removed, broken glass at Paperbarks and the
Skatepark, and the removal of the Reef Beach
sign from Point Henry Road, the amount of
vandalism was down on previous years. 
This meant that Town Services staff were able
to focus on the key works projects for Bremer
Bay, including: 

General maintenance activities of parks
and gardens, including Pelican Park,
Paperbarks, Skatepark and the Doctor’s
house grounds. 
Weed control and watering of gardens
Maintenance of damaged play equipment
at Pelican Park and the Skatepark.
Weed control of roads including follow up
spraying along Swamp Road and Don Ende
Drive. 
Pruning of vegetation along the walk trails
and footpaths. 
Rubbish removal from streets, as well as
rubbish collection from Millers Point and
Boxwood Hill. 
General maintenance of the Wellstead
Estuary walk trail.
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Next Council Meeting

22 May 2024

An Ordinary Meeting of Council is to be held on 22
May 2024 at 10.00am in the Council Chambers,
Jerramungup.

A full copy of the meeting’s Agenda can be viewed at
the Shire office, or downloaded from the Shire
website;
https://www.jerramungup.wa.gov.au/council-
meetings/ 72 hours prior to the meeting. 

The minutes from the last council meeting held 24
April 2024 can be found on the Shire’s website 

The Shire farewelled Kay Gill-Cruickshank in early
April after just over 4 years working as a cleaner.  

Kay always kept the Shire facilities cleaned to a high
standard and we wish her all the best with her move. 

Staff Updates

Congratulations to Graeme Meade, who became an
Australian Citizen on the 27 March 2024. 
Graeme, originally from New Zealand, now lives in
Bremer Bay with his partner Frankie. 

Congratulations!


